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Name of the Section/Network/Temporary Working Group:
Journalism Studies Division
Management team:
Chair: Sergio Splendore (Università degli Studi di Milano)
Vice-chair: Evelyn Runge (Cologne University, Germany)
Vice-chair: Yael de Haan (utrecht University, The Netherlands)

Number of members:
548 members
Social media:
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/747788558699638
Activities in 2021:

During the geneal ECREA conference a new management team has been elected; the elected team will stay till the Arhaus conference in 2022. The number of members increased compared to the 461 of the 2021. Today member are 548
Section conference: it was postponed to March 2022, but unfortunately had to be postponed again to the increase of covid infections in Europe. The organizer, Yael de Haan, had close contact with the management team and decided to not hold an online conference as meeting up in person with scholar is very much needed after two years online conferences. Therefore, it has been postponed to June 2022.
YECREA: Together with NeFCA (Netherlands-Flanders Communication Association), YECREA JSS has organised a PhD workshop for the upcoming ECREA JSS conference in Utrecht. It will be on June 15, and offers doctoral students the opportunity to connect with experienced scholars and discuss their dissertation projects. We have received 27 applications for this workshop from candidates studying in 12 countries all over Europe, which were assessed by journalism researchers in a double-blind peer review process. In the end, we were able to invite ten students with diverse topics to the workshop.
Plans for 2022:

For 2022 we expect a fruitful conference to be held in general ECREA in Arhaus. Given the selection of the papers, 95 members of the division made themselves available for the evaluation of the abstracts. Over three hundred proposals were received for the conference.
The proposals of 9 promising panels have also arrived.
The composition of very interesting sessions is expected.
The other key objective is to hold the division conference in June 2022 in Utrecht after it has been postponed twice due to the spread of Covid. The management team found it necessary to carry out this activity in person.
Regarding the activities of YECREA, it was decided to organize meetings during General ECREA in Aarhus
The managment team will also increase the presence of the division via Social media

